## hbitner@hbmwd.com

From:

Jennifer Rich < enevansrich@gmail.com

Sent:

Wednesday, July 7, 2021 8:36 PM

To:

hbitner@hbmwd.com

Subject:

Re: Joint Board Meeting with RLCSD

Hi Heather, here are my comments/questions for the board meeting as it relates to the Leaseholders section. I've sent these questions to both John and Caitlin as well.

Thanks so much for all your help! I won't be able to attend but look forward to hearing how it goes.

## Jennifer



1) What is the status on the County approving Park Model Homes for the lake. Many of us lost our older Park Models to the fire and would like to replace it with another but the county has came out saying they will NOT be allowed as the lake is not considered a trailer park. I've been trying to get them to figure out a way to make it work for us since March. Over 40 emails and phone calls, still no answer. I've involved RLCSD/HBMWD, as well as Dan Frasier, Supervisor District 5, but no one is able to get an answer.

What is RLCSD/HBMWD currently doing about that?

(2) What is the size water tank we will be allowed? Up until now we were only allowed a 1500 gal tank, however with new fire regulations we are required to have a 2500 gal tank.

What is RLCSD/HBMWD policy update on that?

- (3) What is RLCSD/HBMWD doing to help coordinate power with PG&E back to the lease lots.
- (4) What will the process be for replanting of trees and shrubs within the lines of individual lease lots be?

Also, until regrowth happens, will leaseholders be allowed to put up privacy screens/fencing that border public roads or other lease-lots?

